
School vision
We believe our children’s future is created every day. Every

moment counts.
 

Brought to life through our mission
To nurture and inspire our children to develop a love of learning

in a supportive Christian
community and become the best they can be.

 
Underpinned by our values

Endurance | Forgiveness | Koinonia | Creation | Friendship

Dear Parents and Carers,

Mozart class were amazing in their family assembly this morning.
It was aspirational, funny, entertaining and sometimes rather
emotional. Especially when every reception child sang the entire
song “When I grow Up” from Matilda the musical so sweetly. 

Thank you to everyone who helped us with our STEAM week. The
expertise in our school community is astonishing with artists,
doctors, architects and scientists all helping to bring this event to
life. We hope the photographs in the newsletter give a flavour of
our exciting week.
 
Fingers crossed for no rain on Tuesday morning, and I look
forward to seeing you all at the infant’s sports day. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Fran Sorapure

Message
from our

Head of School

Fran Sorapure
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Goodbye
Miss Vass 

Today was Miss Vass's last day with us as she has now
finished her teacher training year. Miss Vass has done an

incredible job and the children she worked with have made
fantastic progress. We will miss her for the remainder of

term and look forward to her joining us again in
September as a Reception class teacher.  



DATES FOR THE
DIARY
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Mon 10th

Tue 11th

Wed 12th

Thu 13th

Fri 14th

Mon 3rd

Tue 4th

Wed 5th

Thu 6th

Fri 7th

Strike - Partial Closure - Open to Nursery & Y1

Year 4 Ma Violin and Cello Concert

Secondary Transfer Meeting for Y5 parents, 6-7pm

Brahms Family Assembly

Strike - Partial Closure - Open to Nursery & Y5

Y6 Honk! Play

Y6 Honk! Play
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Class House Point Winners
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with 99.3%

Class with the best attendance:
Nursery Class
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Year 1
Jahan, Lily,

Kai & Zola
 

Year 2
Isabella &

Naomi
 

Year 3
Emil & 
Miguel

 

Year 4
Zadie,

Janaiya &

Naomi
 
 

Year 6
Maizie,
Azai &
Hal 

Year 5
Diana &

Alex
 
 

KS1

LKS2

UKS2

St David
688

Y4 Jones
426

Y1 Europe
271

Y6 Glennie
342



SPORTS DAY
Junior 

The annual 'Water Aid' Junior Sports Day
was held on Friday 23rd June. A very

talented team of Year 6 sports
ambassadors helped set up and organise

the event with Mr. Whiting. 

This amazing event is the highlight of the year for
many; it’s so fun and brings people closer each
year. It encourages koinonia and endurance as

well as friendship, forgiveness and creativity. After
an hour of busy sporting stations that included

using the skills of football, basketball, running and
cricket, the children competed in a host of races
including sack, skipping, egg and spoon and the

fun 'Water Aid Sports Star' challenge which
involved Year 6 ambassadors getting wet thanks

to Year 3 and 4!!

This year St Patrick’s once again came out
as tournament winners. Well done to them

but also to all of the children who competed
with a smile and determination to be the

best they can be for their house team.
 

Written by the sports media team.



WEEK
STEAM

We have had experts in the fields of Chemistry,
Artificial Intelligence, Architecture, Neurology and

Microbiology. In KS2 experts have explained to
children how the peace garden was planned and
designed, how they can use AI to make drawings
and ideas come alive and how the brain works. In

KS1 they were taught the differences between
acids and alkalis and how to distinguish between

complete and incomplete combustion. 
"I liked it when the lid

exploded off the can and it
landed near the crowd." Alex

"When the balloon burst the
noise was amazing. It went

'boof." Evelyn

"I liked it when he mixed the

colours of the rainbow in the
big jar." Noah

This week we are celebrating STEAM at St
Michael's. We would like to thank the parents

and volunteers who made this week incredibly
special by dedicating their time and sharing

their expert knowledge with the students at St
Michaels. 

SCIENCE TECHNOLOGY ENGINEERING ART MATH



SCIENCE FAIR
This year St Michael's hosted a local Science fair

which St James and Tetherdown Schools also took
part in. This was judged by 4 professionals who

work in STEAM fields. I would like to congratulate
all of the entries, the 4 judges were blown away by

the quality of the presentations and scientific
research that went into them. They also praised all

the students for their ability to explain their
projects.



YEAR 3 & 4 CRICKET
St Michael's sent a fine team of cricketers to the annual Years 3 and 4
Haringey Cricket Festival this week. We fielded a team with a range of
experience with the game and we were very pleased to win all our
four matches on the day. The whole team were a credit to the school,
playing with skill and energy, as well as supporting one another to do
their best.  I'm looking forward to their progress in the next few years. 



Sports media: What was your favorite part?

Srna: When after each match we would come
together and congratulate each other on what
we had done well.

Sports media: Was the competition tough?

Srna: Yes as we were facing schools such as
Rhodes Avenue and Trinity.

Sports media: Finally did you have fun?

Srna: Yes!

On Wednesday 28th June, Year 6 girls travelled to the Highgate Cricket
Club in Crouch End to compete against eight other schools from Haringey. 

The girls did amazingly winning every match they played. There was some
excellent batting, fielding and bowling from all. 

The girls were: Srna, Alex, Mabli, Jules, Annabelle, Darcy, Georgie, Holly,
Maizie and Sinit. Here’s an interview with one of the players - Srna:

Year 6 Girls' Cricket 
HARINGEY GIRLS CRICKET FESTIVAL 2023

Thank you to Darcy’s dad and
Miss Kelly for coming to the
festival making it happen!

Written by the Year 6 sports media
team.







If you have any further queries, please contact Energy Kidz on
0333 577 1533 or info@energy-kidz.co.uk

By using our handy instalment plan – you can spread the cost of your
termly or yearly bookings through manageable monthly instalments

and ensure your child never misses a moment!

This year, our clubs will be immersed with a whole host of new
activities for children where they can enjoy exploring their

senses with our scavenger hunts, sensory activities, becoming
the authors of their own imagination and bringing their

favourite stories to life with our Storytelling week, discovering
fun facts and learning all about wildlife, getting messy with
arts and crafts as they take part in our splat of colour week

and so much more!

www.energy-kidz.co.uk/breakfast-and-after-school-clubs/

Book now at:

Join Energy Kidz Wraparound Care Clubs
available every day throughout the new year!

mailto:info@energy-kidz.co.uk
http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/breakfast-and-after-school-clubs/

